



FORDER COMMUNITY & CONSERVATION ASSOCIATION

www.forder.org.uk

Registered Charity No: 1091977

“caring for the community: protecting the environment”

NEWSLETTER
JUNE - JULY 2017

NOTICE TO MOORING HOLDERS If you have not yet paid your mooring fee, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you, David Salt.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS:

Coffee Morning in the Forder Hut, 18th July 10.30am – 12 noon

C-Fyln night Friday 21st July showing ‘What We Did on Our Holiday’, (a comedy, written by Andy Hamilton and Guy Jenkin, starring Rosamund Pike, David Tennant, Billy Conolly and Ben Miller amongst many others. (Please see attached poster for more information)

Cheese and Wine evenings in the hut. Friday 4th August and Saturday 7th October commencing at 7pm. (Bring wine and cheese)

Raft up Suppers planned for 22nd July and 19th August. Boats meet near to Ince Buoy for an hour or so around HW.

Minutes of FCCA Meeting- Monday 19th June 2017.

PRESENT: Tony Parry (Chairman), Jan Lidstone (Minute Sec.), Roger Fursier, John Beale, Sandy Parry, Joe Hall, Carole Brown, David Salt, Pat Salt, Keith Rawlings, Cllr David Yates, Brian Baker, Lynne Vickers, John Lidstone, STC Gloria Challen, Sue Hooper, Cllr Sam Tamlin, John Hooper, Marty Vincent.

1. APOLOGIES: Jean Dent, Andrea Cohen, Pat & Phyllis Crawford, Jenny & Derek Pilgrim, Mave Hall.

2. MINUTES of the meeting on 15th May approved (signed as an accurate record)

3. MATTERS ARISING.

a) Saltash Community Flood Forum (SCFF). Cornwall Council has published some planning documents for consultation by 5pm on Monday 7th August. These include the Cornwall Site Allocation Development Plan Document (DPD). Representations are to be made on line or via the down loaded form. Details are available at www.cornwall.gov.uk/allocationsplan . The SCFF will make a response to remedy the rather weak proposals for sewage and flood attenuation. Also, at 6.30 on 26th June at the Guildhall, there are to be presentations by Martyn Alvey (Community Flood Resistance Manager from Cornwall County Flood Forum) and Dr Rebecca Pearce (on the benefits of Beaver introduction on the upper reaches of the Tamar).

b) Defibrillator ... Tony to arrange for Jack Felan to come and tell us how the defibrillator works at the 21st August meeting. Tony is to check if Jack needs a screen for his presentation and will he bring a defibrillator to demonstrate?

c) Letting of hall for commercial tea room. To be discussed further if the interested party gets in touch.

d) Sea wall repairs ... nothing to report.

f) Replanting of area at head of creek (east side) Marty has stripped out the overgrown area and laid woodchip down. There have been 3 occasions since that dog owners have allowed their dogs to defecate there. Marty asked if a sign could be placed there to attempt to stop this happening again. Cllr Sam Tamlin is to look into providing a standard sign. Joe raised the subject of the tree in the centre of this site which is getting tall. It was agreed by all that it should be removed before the roots cause issues. Marty is happy to take this down.

g) Commemorative seat for Thelma Miller. Seat to be delivered July so probably will be erected in the orchard in August.

h) Repairs/surfacing of path on east side of creek ... nothing to report

4. TREASURER'S REPORT -

Income since last report

Mooring Fees	£3,014.00
Fete Income	£853.02
Cornwall Council for Polling Station	<u>£195.00</u>
	£4,062.02

Expenditure since last report

Electricity	£107.64
Rent (3 months)	£62.50
Grass cutting (2 cuts)	£75.00
Fete Expenses	£38.03
Hall Sundries	£3.00
Committee Meeting Expenses	£11.29
Total	£297.46

It was proposed and passed that donations from the fete should be as follows;

Saltash Scouts	£100
St. Stephens Church	£100
Saltash Cadets	£100

5. MOORING OFFICER'S REPORT. David Salt reported income to date is £4,000 with 14 payments outstanding. Total will be £5,400. There are few changes of mooring holders. Lynne raised the subject of boats on the creek in need of repair or cleaning. As the creek is a conservation area it is requested that all mooring holders please ensure their boats are properly maintained.

6. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH Pat asks everyone to be vigilant as there are a lot of scams around at the moment.

7. and 8. CONSERVATION and ASSOCIATE MEMBERS' REPORT. Nothing to report.

9. PLANNING Nothing local at present.

10. Saltash CIC report Hopper service to Derriford may be trimmed back in the middle of the day if there is no improvement in number of passengers using the service by the end of the year at the latest. It is proposed that a 7 seater with lift facility would be good for transporting handicapped children.

11. RECENT EVENTS

The Summer Fete was a success again this year. Many thanks to Carole for organising the event. Carol thanked Jan, John, Marianne and Pat for their support. Thanks also to all the people taking part and helping at the fete.

12. FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Film night. Due to demand for a film night in the summer Roger has organised the showing of 'What We Did On Our Holiday' on Friday 21st July, (a comedy, written by Andy Hamilton and Guy Jenkin, starring Rosamund Pike, David Tennant, Billy Conolly and Ben Miller amongst many others. (Please see attached poster for more information)

Carole proposed we set dates for 'Cheese and Wine evenings' in the hut. Two dates were agreed - Friday 4th August and Saturday 7th October commencing at 7pm. Anyone interested bring along cheese and wine!!

Carol Service 16th December.

In the meeting a raft up supper was suggested for 19th August.

13. CORRESPONDENCE. John Beale sent a complaint letter to Good Energy re meter reader's intervention on Polling day. He has received an apology from Good Energy but a full response is awaited from the meter reading company.

Roger dropped a line to C-Fylm regarding the hut being broken into. As it happened on the run up

to the advertised film night he asked them to warn other venues not to put equipment in too long before the venue.

14.AOB

Joe commented that a ridge has developed on the surface of the Forder Creek slipway making it difficult to launch boats. David and Joe will look at finding a solution.

It has been agreed to let the hut for a children's party on July 2nd. John Beale is to notify insurers. Roger mentioned the new residents at 'Crannog', Sam and Elizabeth Murphy and children and also Gavin and Vicky across the creek. Jenny should have welcome packs but if not Tony will get in touch with Sam for more.

The subject was raised of notices along footpaths warning 'Danger Bull in Field' when no bull is present. Please send emails with information of any specific footpaths to Cllr David Yates at councillordyates@btinternet.com

John commented that the footpath from the Chapel up to the field is overgrown.

Meeting closed at 8.26pm

15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: **July 17th** at 7.15pm